
From: Shealy, Boyd <bshealy@ohr.sc.gov> 
To: Kester, Tonykester@aging.sc.gov

Date: 9/4/2014 1:53:36 PM 
Subject: FW: Enterprise Privacy Office Meeting

Tony, please let me know when you have a minute. I wanted to discuss the email below with you. Thank you.

Wilkins, Sam
Sent: Thursday, September 04, 2014 1:51 PM
To: Wilkins, Sam
Subject: Enterprise Privacy Office Meeting

The following email has been forwarded to you at the request of Sarah Morrow with the Enterprise Privacy Office. 
Please pass this information on to anyone in your agency that has a privacy role. Thank you!

Dear Privacy Officer:

The Enterprise Privacy Office will hold its first informational meeting on Monday, September 8, 2014,
from 10:00 a.m. -  12:00 noon. At this meeting, we will discuss the goals of the Enterprise Privacy 
Office and solicit your feedback on the types of information resources and assistance that you, as 
your agency's Privacy Officer, need most.

The meeting will be held in Room 105, at our offices located at 4430 Broad River Road, between 
the SLED building and the Department of Corrections.

Please respond to mperrick@cio.sc.gov to let us know if you (or your designee) will be able to attend. 
We hope to see you on September 8th.

Sincerely,

Sarah Morrow
Chief Privacy Officer

Michele B. Perrick | Deputy Privacy Officer | Enterprise Privacy Office | SC Budget and Control Board 
4430 Broad River Rd. | Columbia, SC 29210 | Office: (803) 896-6675| mperrick@cio.sc.gov

This communication, including any attachments, is for the sole use of the intended recipient(s) and may contain confidential information, legally privileged
information, and/or information that is protected from disclosure by federal and/or state law. If you are not the intended recipient(s), please contact the sender 
at (803) 896-6675 and destroy all copies of the original message. Any unauthorized review, use, disclosure, or distribution is prohibited.
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which may be confidential or privileged. It is intended solely for the use of the individual or entity to whom it is addressed. If you are not the named addressee, you 
should not disseminate, distribute, or copy this e-mail. Please notify the sender immediately if you have received this e-mail by mistake and delete this e-mail from 
your system and destroy all electronic and hard copies of the communication, including attachments. Please note that any views or opinions presented in this e­
mail are solely those of the author and do not necessarily represent those of the SC Budget and Control Board.
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